
Hillendale Neighborhood Association – October 5, 2010 
 
Present: 
Larry Shorten 
Theresa Shorten 
William Gifford 
Joyce Gifford 

Steve Andersen 
Rae Gordon 
Chris Taylor 
Craig Danielson – Guest 

 
Call to order: 
7:02 PM 
 
Introductions: 
 
Approval of Minutes: 
It was requested that all those attending the meeting be listed in the minutes. The minutes from the July 
6, 2010 meeting were approved with the above correction. 
Motion made by William Gifford 
Seconded by Joyce Gifford 
 
Master Plan for Hilltop Shopping Center Property – Craig Danielson 
Craig Danielson thanked the neighborhood association for their letter of support and their written 
comments. 
 
William Gifford explained the process of the Master Plan and the different phases. He also explained to 
the group how the planning commission works. 
 
The original date for the public hearing was scheduled for October 11 but has been rescheduled to 
October 25th. 
 
Police Department – Lt. Jim Band & Sgt. Matt Paschall 
Answered questions that the group had on various topics. 
 
Steering Committee Meetings for Hillendale: 
These meetings will be held the first Tuesday of each month at Bugatti’s starting at 6:00 PM. The next 
neighborhood meeting is scheduled for January 4th at 7:00 PM. 
 
Treasures Report: 
Sno-Cone sales at Concert in the Park brought in $50.00 thanks to Joyce and William Gifford working the 
concert on behalf of the neighborhood. 
 
A savings account will be set up at Clackamas Federal Credit Union. Signers on the account will be Willie 
Olsen and William Gifford. 
Motion made by William Gifford 
Seconded by Steve Andersen 
Motion passed 
 
Post Office Box for the Hillendale Neighborhood was rented by William Gifford. Cost for a full year was 
$40.00. He paid $20.00 to continue renting the box for another six months.  
 
 



Hillendale Neighborhood Association – October 5, 2010 
 
Old Business: 
Dog Park – Nothing to report at this time. 
 
New Business: 
The development behind the United Methodist Church on South End Road is needing access to their 
property. On the November ballot there will be an item to turn the park next to the fire station into a 
street. This was for information only. 
 
Candidate Forum is scheduled for Monday, October 11th at the Abernethy Center. This will begin at 7:00 
PM. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:26 PM 
 
 
 


